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They were on the way, going up to Jerusalem. Jesus was going ahead of them, and 
they were amazed, but those who followed were afraid. He took the twelve aside 

again and began to tell them what was going to happen to him. 

 
 
As we come close to Palm Sunday Mark draws our attention to the community of Jesus, 
on the way to Jerusalem to face their future. There is little doubt that Jesus brought with 
him a rather large entourage of people, whom he had been teaching and were on the 
way with him to celebrate Passover. When they were coming closer to Jerusalem Mark 
writes of a very curious conversation Jesus had with his disciples and followers. It 
seems that his disciples were next to him on the road; while the other followers were a 
way back. According to the context Jesus was talking about what was going to happen 
to him when he entered Jerusalem. Then Mark writes, “Jesus was going ahead of them 
(disciples) and they were amazed (astonished), but those who followed (further behind) 
were afraid.” It would seem odd that Mark directs our attention to such an event. Telling 
us the details of the feelings of the people following Jesus, so it must contain some 
significance for us to ponder.  
 
I see it in spiritual terms. Those that were closer to Jesus, their support and grace, were 
not afraid but more astonished at his poise in telling them about his death. They were 
surrounded by his spiritual grace which gave them the power to face their death, and 
Jesus’ as well. Facing our uncertain future can often be terrifying. But the closer we are 
to our strength which holds the future, we find ourselves looking forward to what 
tomorrow might bring. The disciples who were far back of Jesus were afraid because 
they couldn’t be raised up by his spiritual poise. They were afraid because they had not 
been privy to the demeanor and the words of Jesus, that exuded such confidence and 
surety of purpose.    
 
The more we come closer to Jesus, our grace and strength, the more we feel confident 
to face the future. Walking close to Jesus is like walking toward a fire in complete fire 
gear. You can go into a fire and be still and help those around us, as well as feel the joy 
of life in us. The disciples can walk into the fire of Jerusalem because they have their 
fire gear on. They are protected by truth, grace and knowing that Jesus’ purpose has 
now become theirs. They now have the instruments and skill to maneuverer through 
their life to bring the kingdom of God to the world. They will need more training for this. 
We too are in need of more training. All it takes is standing next to our grace, listening to 
the words of truth that bring a poise to our life. It means racing to the front, not standing 
back trying to escape the hard words of Jesus.   


